
Eau Cla ire  County 's  4 -H Newsle t ter  

Clover Leaves 

February 2020 

4 - H  i s  a  c o m m u n i t y  o f  y o u n g  p e o p l e  a c r o s s  A m e r i c a  w h o  a r e  l e a r n i n g  l e a d e r s h i p ,  
c i t i z e n s h i p ,  a n d  l i f e  s k i l l s .  

In this issue  

Project Information 
    Facebook 

2 

Calendar 
Leaders Association 
VIP Training 

3 

Tri County Fest 
     Volunteer Request 
New Cloverbud Curriculum 

4 

OYC Fund Request Form 4-5 

Livestock Project Meeting 
Small Ruminant Webinar 
4-H On-the-Air Schedule 

6 

Sarah Nelson Pancake        
        Breakfast 

7 

Camp Counselor Application 8-9 

Indianhead Small Ruminants 
Clinic 

10-11 

Foods Revue Workshop 11 

Shooting Sports Set-up 
Meeting 

12-13 

4-H Livestock Quiz Bowl 14 

WI Forestry Newsletter and 
Art Contest 

15-17 

OYC & Club Minutes 18-22 

Fair Sponsorship Forms 23-25 

Tri-County Performing Arts 
Festival Info & Registration 

26-39 

Farm Technology Days 
Photo Exhibit Contest 

40-42 

University of Wisconsin, U.S. Department of Agriculture and Wisconsin counties 
cooperating.  An EEO/AA employer, Extension provides equal opportunities in 
employment and programming, including Title VI, Title IX and American with 
Disabilities (ADA) requirements.  
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Hello fine 4-H folks, 

    We have lots of educational opportunities coming up:   

• Livestock Meeting (swine ear notching and animal nutrition)—Feb 4  

• Foods Revue preparation workshop —Feb 11 (Please register with the 
office by Feb 6!) (Foods Revue, March 8) 

• VOLUNTEER IN PREPARATION TRAINING—Feb 18  

• YQCA—Feb 22 (Extension Office); 9:00am (Juniors 8-11yrs);10:30 
(Intermediate and Senior 12-18yrs).  Pre-registration on the YQCA web-
site required!  YQCA is required to show an animal that will stay over-
night at the fair.  There will be another YQCA at a later date paired with a 
rabbit and poultry educational event. 

• Feb 23—Eau Claire Home and Garden Show (4-H is sponsoring games.  
We need volunteers 10am-4pm.  Contact Jenny Haan to sign up (and get 
a wrist band)—715-864-0162 (cell) or jhaan@sfbank.com 

• Performing Arts Festival—Feb 29.  Please register!  (I have several volun-
teers, but could use another adult and 3 youth.)   

Summer programming planning has begun.  Some highlights: 

• Fair FYI:  There will be an online entry system for fair entries this year! 
Watch for more info and FAQs.  AND, Friends of the Fair hired a Fair Co-
ordinator to help coordinate the Fair.  Welcome to a “new” role, Debbie 
Kitchen! 

• The Eau Claire County Fair usually has two food stands—one run by the 
Leader’s Association and one by OYC.  We are looking for someone with 
a food handler’s license to help us out (possibly paid).  If you know of 
someone who might be interested , please contact me! 

• Kid’s Day will see some changes this year.  If you want to be part of the 
planning team, let me know. 

• Summer Camp at Beaver Creek:  June 8-11 (Summer Camp Counselor 
applications inside! ) 

• Watch for 4-H Day Camps in the Eau Claire Area School District booklet.  

Registration opens February 24. 

Stay safe and warm (and think spring!)                             Rachel 

https://eauclaire.extension.wisc.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
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Project Literature 

Clover Leaves 

Need 4-H publication materials?   

EC County 4-H’s Publication Library just grew!  In addition to materials for the many 
projects we already had, we just received publications on the following project areas: 

+ Adult Leadership  + Science:  Wind Power and Robotics + Health 

+ Service Learning  + Celebrate Art     + Aerospace 

+ Scale Models   + Photography     + Horses 

+ Theatre Arts   + Sewing      + Rabbits 

 

See the full library list here: “Project Literature Library”.  Come to the UWEX Office to 
check-out materials for a month, free! 

If you are a club officer: we have  publications to help you better understand your du-
ties!  Contact UWEX to borrow them. 

Looking for Cloverbud materials? Contact the Extension office. 

You can always purchase your own items at 

www.4hmall.org  

Does your club or project group  
have a Facebook page?   

Let us know about it so Extension can be a fan.  Be 
sure your club/project “likes” EC County UWEX—let 
us help each other get the word out! 
 

New to 4-H this year?  

Be sure to “like” Eau Claire 
County UW-Extension, and the 
Expo Center, on Facebook to 
stay current of 4-H and Fair info!  

AND 

Add “Extension Rachel” to your 
friends. 

CLUBS!  

Submit the minutes from your last 
meeting for admission in the Clover 
Leaves so your members can see 
the highlights and other clubs can 

see your good example!   

 

Email to Andy by the 20th of each 
month. 

Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us 

Eau Claire County UW-Extension Office  
227 1st Street West 
Altoona, WI  54720                  

Phone: (715) 839-4712   
Fax: (715) 839-6277                                                    

Website:  eauclaire.extension.wisc.edu 
Facebook: facebook.com/ 
extensioneauclairecounty 

 
Instagram:  eccounty4hambassadors 
Snapchat:  eccounty4hambassadors 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-clubs/
http://www.4hmall.org/
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
mailto:sara.novotny@ces.uwex.edu
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
https://eauclaire.extension.wisc.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
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Next Meeting: 
Tuesday,    

March 10 
 

Full Leaders meeting will 
begin at 6:30.  Executive 
council meets at 6:15pm. 

Note time change! 

 

Agenda items: 

Summer Camp planning 

Budget  

Farm Tech Days 

Fundraising 

Fair—Food Stand, Kid’s Day 

 

 

February 

3-Older Youth Council 

4—Livestock Meeting, Fall Creek High, 7:00pm 

11— Foods Revue workshop, 6:30pm 

18—VIP training, Extension Office, 6:30pm 

23—Sarah Nelson Pancake Breakfast at the 
      Pleasant Valley Community Center 

23—Eau Claire Home and Garden Show, Menards 
Conference Center 

29– Tri-County Performing Arts Festival, Cadott High  

 

March 

7—State 4-H Livestock Quiz & Skillathon contest 

8– Foods Revue at Extension office 

 

April 

16—Photography workshop with Sharp Photography, 
Cleghorn community center, 6:00pm (before the Pleasant 
Valley 4-H Club meeting) 

 

May 

17—Clothing Revue at Extension office 

Leaders Association 

Volunteer in Preparation Training (VIP) 

Calendar 

VIP training is for anyone who wants to be a certified volunteer, those who are acting as a volunteer, but have 
not had the training, and those who want a refresher or an update on our relationships to the state.  This is how 
we make sure that people are getting up-to-date information regarding policies and best practices.  And, it’s how 
I can assure UW-Madison that the youth in my county are safe.  Please come join us. 

 

February 18, 2020 at the Extension Office—6:30-8:00pm 
 
If you cannot make the February 18th time and you still need VIP, do not fret, there will be future dates. 

 
With our transfer to Madison, there is a renewed emphasis on making sure we only “accept” the registrations of 
volunteers who have completed all three requirements—the VIP, the mandated reporter training, and the back-
ground check.  If your enrollment has not been accepted in 4-H online, you are missing one of those pieces.  
Please contact the office to find out how to complete your registration or let us know how we can best help you 
complete it. 
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New Cloverbud Curriculum 

Wisconsin 4-H just developed some new Cloverbud curriculum.  If you are 
looking for Cloverbud activities, this is a good place to start!  https://
fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wi4hcloverbuds/activity-plans/  

 

You will be asked a few questions before opening. They want to know who will be using the 
curriculum. Are you a parent, leader, volunteer, how will you be using it, etc. 

Tri-County Performing Arts Festival Volunteers Needed (Contact Rachel or Andy to sign up) 

1.  Emcee - two older youth 

• announce plays (title, county, club, and participant’s names, 

• tell jokes or short stories , 

• make sure the next club is ready) 

• Ushers/Door Handlers- (3-4 older youth/adults) 

• Ensure doors stay closed during performances 

• Escort play participants and judge to the judge’s comments room 

• Monitor noise and door use 

 

Expectations: 

1. Arrive by 12:30 to help prepare area and makes sure you know where everything is located. 

2. Follow 4-H Rules 

3. Help others follow 4-H rules 

4. Find 4-H staff (Rachel, Heidi, or Luisa) if there is a behavioral situation that you are uncomfortable 
dealing with. 

Tri County Performing Arts Festival Volunteers Needed 

OYC Reminder: If you are an active member of OYC and would like to request funds to help pay for an 
upcoming 4-H Trip/Educational Experience, please plan to attend one of our upcoming meetings. We ask 
that you make a brief verbal request to the Older Youth Council and turn in the required form. The form has 
been emailed, is available on the Eau Claire County 4-H Older Youth Council Facebook page, and is also 
included in this month's Clover Leaves (see the next page, p. 5). Decisions will be made following the May 
OYC meeting. 

OYC Fund Requests 

https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wi4hcloverbuds/activity-plans/
https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wi4hcloverbuds/activity-plans/
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1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact Phone email 

February Eau Claire Clovers Francine Clark (715) 830-5277 fmcskc@gmail.com 

March Rodell Busy Bees Amanda Robinson (715) 563-2984 amanda62@yahoo.com 

5th Sat in March  Eau Claire Adventurers Amy Hahn 715-343-7338 art.therapist.amy@gmail.com 

April Russell Corner Badgers Jill Welke (715) 586-8048 jillwelke2@gmail.com 

May Maple Drive Boosters Lisa Roetger (715) 875-4409 mightymom135@gmail.com 

June Pleasant Hill Go Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter (715) 828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

July Pleasant Valley Clovers Wendy Duerkop (715) 878-9527 wduerkop74@gmail.com 

August Country Cousins Yvonne Addie (715) 829-0934 yvonneaddie@gmail.com 

September Sugarbush Lillian Hadorn (715) 286-2619   

October Pleasant Hill Go Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter (715) 828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

November Beef River Pacesetters Renee Marino (715) 577-1134 rjmarino5@gmail.com 

December Pleasant Valley Heather Iverson (715) 514-7979 heathermarie_7@hotmail.com 

4-H On the Air Schedule 

Small Ruminant Webinar 
Below is a link for the January Small Ruminant (sheep and goats) Webinar recording. The slides 
are also located on the website. Please feel free to pass along to producers and youth.  

 

https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wisheepandgoat/small-ruminant-webinar-series/ 

 

More information will be forthcoming on the next webinar. 

Livestock Project Meeting 

February 4—Fall Creek High School 

Swine ear notches and animal nutrition 

mailto:fmcskc@gmail.com
mailto:amanda62@yahoo.com
mailto:jillwelke2@gmail.com
mailto:mightymom135@gmail.com
mailto:thesinjm@uwec.edu
mailto:wduerkop74@gmail.com
mailto:yvonneaddie@gmail.com
mailto:thesinjm@uwec.edu
mailto:rjmarino5@gmail.com
mailto:heathermarie_7@hotmail.com
https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wisheepandgoat/small-ruminant-webinar-series/
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Continued, next page. 
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Continued, next page. 
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Continued, next page. 
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Foods Revue Workshop 

Getting Ready for Foods Revue 

Special Workshop, Tuesday, February 11, 2020 6:30-7:30 p.m. 

To help people understand what Foods Revue is all about, the Home and Family Committee, with the help of 
Pamela Warren Armstrong,  Nutrition Educator UW-Extension Eau Claire County, is hosting a Foods Revue 
Workshop, on Tuesday, February, 11, 2020, 6:30-7:30 p.m.  Topics covered will include “My Plate”, the 
current standard for portion size and healthy eating, as well as appropriate table settings, and general ideas 
for presenting your food item well. 

 

Please sign up by Thursday, February 6, 2020, by calling the Extension office at 715-839-4712 or by emailing 
Andy at Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us 

 

Foods Revue is an annual premium Event included in the Fair Book, but will be judged in March.  It is open to 
anyone who is enrolled in the Foods Project or related projects.  It is a “hands-on” event where participants 
bring in a dish they have prepared, set up the table appropriately (presentation), and be able to discuss how 
their food item fits nutritionally with the rest of the meal, and/or their daily food plan.  The judge will speak with 
each participant, judging the entry based on the participant’s knowledge of the nutrition aspects, appearance 
and taste of the food, and the appearance of the place setting.  The Foods Revue for 2020 will take place on 
Sunday, March 8, with registration starting at 1:30 p.m. 

Small ruminant webinar, cont. 

mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
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Club Minutes 
Rodell Busy Bees, Friday, January 10, 2020, 6 p.m. 

Trampoline Park 
 
Call to Order- What is your favorite winter activity? 
Pledges led by Eli 
Secretary’s Report Case- 
Treasurer’s Report Cecelia- $1,138.13. Motion – Josiah.  2nd – Case. 
 
Old Business: 
Club Dues $10 per member – please pay ASAP if you haven’t already. 
T-shirt – Emma has a shirt design from the last meeting.  Cece brought a design tonight.  Alicia Schroeder got 
information for shirts at Augusta High School from Katie Meyer.  Group voted to have Cece’s design on the 
shirt and to have it in black writing with black outline on the clover and no inside color for clover, Green & 
white tie-dye shirts which will cost $14 for front and back printing. 
Will talk about ordering at the next meeting to get the group order. 
Wreath orders sales – Total sales=$3161.00  Total profit=$715.00 
 
New Business: 
Sponsorship for fair - $250 sponsorship to fair for cost of shavings. Motion – Noah.  2nd – Cece. 
February Meeting- craft - $30-$40 will be used for the craft for Valentine’s Day to go to the nursing home at 
the next meeting.  Motion – Noah.  2nd – Cece. 
4-H on the Air – Will choose people at the next meeting in February.  4H on the air will be in March. 
Any other? No other business. 
Adjourn – Motion – Noah.  2nd – Cece. 

Truax Eagles- January Secretary Report 

Meeting was called to order: by Isaiah at 5.59PM, Pledges were said by Joel. Roll Call was taken by saying 
your name and 

favorite winter activity. Secretary and Treasurer's report were given. 

Old Business: We talked about club dues 10 per member and 25 for family, and please make sure to pay 
them. 

We brought up our December activity at Irvine Park, but no one attended :( 

Elijah talked about how we caroled for the residents last meeting and Felicity talked about our Christmas gift 
exchange. 

New Business: Mrs. Steinke gave us a leaders report and talked about how you can be a active member. 

Elijah talked about what a record book is and also how to make the book. For our January activity Elijah will 
be setting up  

our trip to go sledding, More info for that activity to come! 

Isaiah talked a little more about the safety tent, He is still looking for someone to take it, Contact him for more 
info! He will be making a presentation next month. 

Next meeting we are making a card for the local service people. We are also doing a Valentine's Day family 
gift box, so if 

you would like to participate bring a V-Day box for a family of 5-6 people that costs $10 or under. 

Meeting was adjourned: No birthday for this month and Cael won the guessing jar. 

Demos were done by Sarah, Bella, Janelle, Nathan, and Anaya. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Samantha L. Michaels  
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Club Minutes 
Pleasant Valley’s Secretary Report, January 2020 

 
Pleasant Valley 4-H Club held its monthly meeting on Thursday, the 16th of January at the Pleasant Valley 
Community Center. Before the meeting was called to order, our club officers did their demonstrations on 
projects that they had taken to the fair in previous years. Grades 9-12 demonstrations are in February, grades 
6-8 demonstrations are in March, grades 3-5 demonstrations are in April, and makeup demonstrations will 
take place in May. 

The meeting was called to order by President Anna Iverson at 6:50 P.M. Then the pledges were lead 
by Hailey. We celebrated January birthdays; Happy Birthday to Izzy and Liv. The secretary's report was sent 
out in an email before the meeting and the treasurer's was read by Brooke. They were both approved by the 
club, Allisa made a motion, seconded by Gavin. We then did the Human Knot activity in two groups; 
congratulations to Team 1 for getting untangled first. 

We recapped old business. The tie-blankets that we tied as a club at our November meeting are going 
to be donated on January 23 at 3:15 P.M. to Oakwood Villa nursing home, along with Valentine's Day 
decorations we made after January’s meeting. Bell Ringing for the Salvation Army at Festival Foods on 
December 21st went good; Allisa, Paige, and Teegan shared how it went for them. It was a positive response 
from the club, many want to do it next year. Old business was approved; Charlie made a motion, seconded by 
Paige, to pass old business. 

We moved on to new business. Our club bowling at Bowlwinkles is January 31st at 6:00 P.M. Allisa 
made a motion for the club to pay for $10 of the $15 cost for each club member that has paid their dues. 
Sophie seconded the motion. Pizza, pop, and two games of bowling are included in the cost. Our February 
outing is most likely going to be  February 22st at Kristie Mountain for skiing and tubing fun. Our next club 
meeting is Thursday, February 20th, at 6:30 P.M., 9th-12th graders remember to bring a project you have 
taken to the fair in the past, or one you are planning to bring this year for your demonstration. Tentative dates 
for going to UWEC’s Rock Wall are March 15th or April 19th, both options would start at 5:30 P.M. After some 
discussion and club approval, Rylie made a motion and Dustin Seconded it, to donate money to friends of the 
fair again this year. New business was approved by the club and the motion was made by Paige, seconded 
by Teegan. 

Maple Driver Boosters 
 
Our meeting was held at Our House Senior Living care facility. When we first got there we all had animals 
and walked around and let all of the members see and pet the animals. Unfortunately we did not have a sec-
retary’s or treasures’s report because our meeting before was canceled. we then went over old business, new 
business and our plans for future meetings. We also talked about when we would be doing interviews for 
WAXX. 
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Club Minutes 
January 2020 Meeting Minutes 

Pleasant Hill Go-Getters 

Monday, January 13, 2020 

An icebreaker was played and a snack was passed around at 6:34. The meeting was called to order by Grace 
at 6:51 and the pledges were lead by Hope and MacCabe. New members and visitors were introduced, and 
December and January birthdays came up and a birthday clap was lead. Roll call was passed around and Lily 
passed around a sign-up sheet for the clubs talent show. The secretary's report was read by Lily and was 
motioned by Nick and Jaden. The treasurer's report was read by Jaden and motioned by Emmit and Eli. The 
club voted on donating $100 to Friends of the Fair and it was passed and motioned by MacCabe and Emmit.  

Old business was reviewed. Nick and Lily talked about bell ringing. MacCabe talked about how he 
went sledding with some other members and the action city December meeting was gone over. Cullen and 
Jaden talked about the 4H winter camp.  

For new business Grace talked about some upcoming events. Ideas for new ways to get more club 
members were discussed including more bring a friend meetings, increase Facebook presence, and making 
posters. The 4H lock-in will be one February 1st through 2nd. The Tri-County Arts Festival will be in Cadot 
this year. Our club is hoping to put together a Dr. Seuss theme lead by Kim. Lily talked about an upcoming 4H 
night at the museum on March 10th at the Chippewa Valley Museum. At the May meeting a local artist will 
teach succulents as a project meeting. At the March meeting Mrs. Bareis will co-teach with MacCabe and Lily 
for a project meeting where we will be making washer pendants. The new business was motioned by Adin 
and Noah. 

Demonstrations were given by Abby and Evan on how to make a Hershey’s Kiss flower. By Alana on 
how to sew a heart card, MacCabe on how to make a candy robot, Nick on how to use a fire extinguisher, and 
Lily on how to make a valentines snow globe.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lily Schwartz, Secretary 
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Club Minutes 

PVC January 2020 Meeting Minutes 
 
Before the meeting, members got to paint or do a paint pour at The Paint Shack. The meeting was called to 
order by Sam and pledges were said and roll call was taken by saying your favorite winter activity. We sang 
happy birthday to Ada. The secretary's report was read and a motion was made by Emma and second by 
Daniel to accept the report. The treasurer's report was also read. 
 
For old business, there was an activity report on Winter Camp. Teresa shared that members and their fami-
lies can volunteer at Feed My People Food Bank on Wednesday, February 12th from 5 to 7 pm.  People 
should wear closed-toed shoes and have hair tied back. Members who want to be in the club drama should 
meet after the meeting. The winter outing of ice skating at Hobbs is on Sunday, February 23 at 6:30 pm. 
Bring ice skates if you have them. There was no other old business.  
 
For new business, we planned Parent’s Night with members bringing their demonstrations then a meeting 
and potluck for February 17th at 6 pm. We will decide the club donation for the Eau Claire County fair at the 
next meeting. Wendy will email a copy of the donation letter to families.  We are planning soap carving and 
Humane Association activities for March. Cari asked who was new to poultry project this year. 
 
For youth leader report, they talked about the Sarah Nelson pancake breakfast.  Money from that will also 
be donated to a scholarship fund for Pat Hince’s daughter.  (Pat was a member of our club.) If members can 
help, please let Teresa know. Their next meeting is at the planetarium  at UW-Eau Claire.  
 
For adult leader report, volunteers are needed for county level project leaders, drama fest, summer camp, 
dairy shack and adult leaders food stands and kids tent at the fair. County Fair entry forms will be done 
online this year.  
 
The meeting was adjourned by Lindsay and seconded by June for snacks. 
 
Minutes submitted by Allison Duerkop 
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Club Minutes 

January 2020 Meeting Minutes  

Eau Claire Clovers 4-H Club  

 

The Eau Claire Covers January meeting was held at The Paint Shack, on January 12, 2020 at 4pm. 
Before the meeting, club members were able to paint a canvas, which was paid for by the club.   

 

After the painting, Josie called the meeting to order and pledges were led by Hannah and Ben. 
Attendance was taken, and an attendance sheet was handed out to all members. Each month that a 
member is present to a meeting, he or she will receive a sticker.  The attendance sheet can be used in 
record books.  January birthdays were announced and the secretary’s report from December’s meeting 
was read.  The secretary's report from last month is in the Clover Leaves and sent out to all families in the 
club. The secretary's report was motioned by Hannah and seconded by Miles.  

 

The treasurer's report was read by Patricia and motioned by Anna and seconded by Hannah. We went 
over old business, which was motioned by Ben, and seconded by Anna.  

 

In old business we covered winter camp which was held at Beaver Creek Reserve.  Sydney was a 
counselor this year and said it was lots of fun and encouraged others to try it next year if eligible. Ben, 
Anna and Patricia also went to WAXX radio to record 4-H on the Air over the winter break.  All three were 
able to represent the club and talk about different activities they are involved with in 4-H.  In December, 
our club also did a community service of ringing bells at Festival.  Everyone said the experience was fun 
and rewarding.  Some of our members even brought their instruments to play.  The shooting sports 
meeting was also discussed during old business.  

 

In new business, Butter Braid sales are coming up. Sales will start on February 15th and orders are due 
February 29th. Butter Braids can be picked up on March 17 at 5:30 at Francine’s house. The Tri-county 
Arts and Crafts Festival on February 28 was discussed. Dee discussed the club directory and reminded 
families to email her a family picture. A reminder to members that Sarah Nelson Pancake Breakfast is on 
February 23. A reminder was told to Cloverbud families that there will be a meeting on January 26 and 
February 8. The Eau Claire Marathon is on May 3 and a leader for the water station is needed. There will 
be empty bowls on January 26, February 22, and February 29 at 2-4pm Feed my people volunteering will 
be on February 18 and April 23 at 5-7pm.  

 

In the leader’s report Francine mentioned that there will be a Wisconsin Town Hall meeting on January 16 
at 7pm and reminded everyone to sign up in 4-H online.  Our club has once again been asked to sponsor 
the tractor pull at the fair.  For this, a check for $400 will be given to the Friends of the Fair.  Everyone 
was asked to let Rachel know at the extension office, if they would be interested in helping with 4-H 
summer camp.   

 

The meeting was motioned for adjournment by Anna and seconded by Kendell. After the meeting, Anna 
gave a demonstration on how to make Oreo truffles, Ava gave a demonstration on how to make 
homemade teeth whitener, and Hayden gave a demonstration on his Lego collection. This month’s 
community service is Bob’s House for Dogs. 
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